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The Chair welcomed all members to the Microsoft teams meeting and explained the basic code of conduct.

07/06/1
Guest Speakers from Tees Valley & Central NENC ICB

The Chair welcomed guest speakers David Gallagher, Executive Director of Place Based Delivery (Designate) - Tees Valley & Central NENC ICB, Sam Allen, Chief Executive of the Integrated Care Board (ICB) for the North East and North Cumbria Integrated Care System (ICS) and Dr Deepak Dwarakanath (North Tees Hospital representative).
Sam Allen shared her some slide with members and explained the slides may help get the discussion started and lead into Q&As.

· Sam gave a brief update on where they are from an integrated care perspective. We are 23 days away from becoming a statutory organization. The Integrated Care Board will take on a number of the things that our clinical commissioning groups do across the North East and North Cumbria.
· We are the largest of the 42 integrated care boards in the country. The size and scale of our Integrated Care Board was determined many months ago and predominantly it's because there's a strong alignment across the region. About 99% of all healthcare activity happens in the North East and North Cumbria, less than 1% of healthcare goes outside of the region.
· There was real unity in bringing the region together. The size brings a lot of benefits with it. We've got real world class facilities; we've got national centres of excellence. We have some of the highest performing healthcare services across the NHS and we've got real leading research and innovation represented right across the ICB.

· Healthcare is going to go up in the world we've got a statutory responsibility to improve the outcomes and population health and healthcare. One of the things we'll be looking out from an ICB working closely with our partners and local government is some of the wider social determinants of health.

· We know that people's health, their outcomes are more impacted by some social determinants and accessing healthcare services. If we're really looking at population health, we need to really focus on people's health as well as the healthcare services. Obviously, tackling inequalities and outcomes, experience, and access. We do have some warranted variation across the Northeast and North Cumbria, but we still do have a fair degree of unwarranted variation based on outcomes.

· We also need to enhance productivity and value for money and particularly looking at scale, looking at best value, we've got some real opportunities there to do that. I have to say, not necessarily driven by the ICB. That will come through providers working collectively together and we've also got a task helping the NHS support broader social and economic development. If you look at just the North East region of our patch, there's just under £14 billion worth of productivity lost because our communities are less healthy than other parts of the country. In terms of both working with employers, working with wider industry and business, and working with combined authorities, looking at workforce development and broader economic development, that will be a real key role for the ICB.
· We have now recruited all our executive team and most of them are now in post. A couple starting just this week and our final one starts in July. We've got a skilled and competent executive team coming into post, some colleagues from within the systems, some colleagues from outside of the system. We've been working the last five months engaging on our operating model and how we will work, and we've just signed that off this week and I'm sure we'll be sharing that over the next couple of weeks. The real focus now is on our place-based arrangements and the structures. We're currently also consulting with leaders in the CCG, people who report into executive directors and CCGs on our leadership structure. That consultation closes this week and we do hope to have that in place by the end of this month.  

· Just to give you a sense of the things we're focusing on, people, absolutely supporting people who work in our services. We've got 170,000 health and care workers working across the North East and North Cumbria, still about 100,000 vacancies across the NHS as a whole. 

· I'm still working to get accurate data on our workforce across the system. As you will yourselves know, there are real supply issues and particularly with some roles we've got retention issues and we have hotspots that are quite hard to recruit to, North Cumbria particularly being one of those. But I also say some parts of the communities that you serve to. It's important we become the best place to work and train and what we also want to do is to have rewarding careers for people, careers where people can participate and research, do their research, bring their research where they can grow, they can develop that we really bring on all professions across the healthcare system. Obviously, integration is a big part of what we want to do. We want people to live well, have the best start in life. 

· I'm meeting with all the Hospice chief executives across the system later this month to start talking to them about their services and how they can get more actively involved looking at end of life care pathways across the system. 
· Deepak Dwarakanath informed members that the last slide encompassed a lot of what we aspire to just speaking about the Trust initially. We want to be involved both at place neighbourhood and obviously through the provider collaborative. We see ourselves in different parts of the system over the next you know, five, 10-15 years. One of the things that clinicians see is variation, access variation in clinical outcomes and really inequity across the patch. I think one of the important things Sam mentioned at the start is really the effect of deprivation on health and one of the last talks I went to before COVID took over was at a public health meeting and I can remember every phrase and every slide. One of the things talked about was that in the bottom two decile of women in the North East, the life expectancy over the last decade has gone down. I think through the provider collaborative and place and neighbourhood, we've got a massive role to play to improve the act of population health management and the health inequalities, the only way we're going to do this and the lasting way the health service over the last coming up to 75 years has been pretty good at fixing people. I think the ICB and the ICP really is so powerful, linking together local authorities as voluntary care organizations and the NHS, I think it's exciting times.

The secretary thanked the guest speakers for the presentation.  I heard Sam talk a month at the urgent care meeting and it was one of the best talks I've been to for an awful long time. I've been working closely with Dave for the last couple of years over the COVID times, sometimes seeing Dave more than once a week. It's been very nice, and I think it's been a really productive working relationship and I definitely hope we can carry on with that.

Q - My major reflection on this is that it all feels very top down still and I'm hearing a lot of talk about provider collaboratives and there's no provider collaborative for general practice. I'm hearing a lot of talk about PCNs. I don't remember hearing you say practices once, but I might have missed it if I did, I apologize.


The practice is the unit of delivery rather than the PCN, and PCN is only as strong as its member practices, and I think it's just about thinking about how all of those things fit in together and I'd also be really interested to hear about your thoughts on more collaboration, less competition. I'd be interested to hear about how you think things might be different and how we can break down these kind of silos that we all work within despite the best intentions.

A - You're right, I don't think I mentioned general practice once. It's important general practice and primary care and absolutely understand the difference in terms of practices, primary care and thinking more broadly in primary care pharmacy, optometry, etcetera and then you got your PCN and federations, where a lot of things are going on.

I think first and foremost it needs to have a strong voice. It needs to be able to really influence and we do need to more understand more those nuances. I think it'd be fair to say that the very early stages of that. I think the Fuller stocktake, I don't know if any of you've had the opportunity to have a look at that yet? Whilst the Fuller stocktake didn't get into contractual issues and I'm absolutely not saying there aren't issues there, it didn't do that. It did get into looking at practices, primary care and it came with a big kind of To Do List and some of that To Do List with the integrated care system. We're keen and Neil our medical director is keen to start opening that conversation. We need to get a stronger voice, particularly for primary care into the system. Once we get established, we've got the structure set up, we've had to recruit teams, get meetings, set up committee structures, new governance arrangements. I'm hoping by the end of the summer, we've absolutely broken the back on all of that. We've had to by the 1st of July and we can then get into actually the place discussions, how we get that strong voice and I think also over our five year strategy, you know we are going to put more into prevention and early intervention.

We are going to need all your input into developing that strategy, so time is the precious resource. Your time is precious, and I know how stretched you all are, meeting the demands in practice. But we're keen and I know the event today was building on a session with the PCN Clinical directors, for example, around actually how can we support with more infrastructure, more time and Neil will be working up our new clinical leadership structure as well for the ICB.

Q - I'm old enough to remember the Tees health authority, there were reams of paper and a really strong case made for local smaller organizations to run things local and PCG's then PCT, and then CCG's of which I've been a part, to a greater or lesser extent throughout the evolution the case was made strongly for the smaller units, and here we are back looking at an even bigger unit. I'm not convinced about how this is going to improve, you talk about improving outcomes in population, tackling inequalities and outcomes and chancing productivity and value for money. I don't know how that happens when you get bigger. I struggle to see how you can do that from a macro scale?

Between the well off and the less well-off we have the lowest decile on our doorstep in Central Stockton. Talking about working with local government, they've had their budget slashed, they aren't going to be a source of financial support. Talking about research is great if it's research about how my patients are going to keep warm this winter, about how my patients are going to keep fed, or how they queue for their food banks. If I know research is important on a scientific basis and it needs to take place. It's an important part of any organization at your level, but it needs to be meaningful, and it needs to be meaningful to my patients, my practice and it needs to support the inner kind of the rectifying of the inequality of funding. 

I have concerns. I look forward to being convinced and shown how this will make a positive difference and will improve things for my patients in Central Stockton

A - I think none of us come into work to participate in structural change and spend our time in bureaucracy. We're trying to cut it out. We want to do things that are better for patients. I mean, I've worked in the health service 25 years now. I do think we've got a real opportunity here to do something different and I think it's because for the first time, there will be a statutory responsibility to address health and inequalities. I think the challenge is going be doing that in a way which manages expectations, the Health Foundation, building on all the work and to turn the corner on life expectancy could take up to 75 years. We're also seeing a once in a generation experience in terms of cost of living and inflation.
I know this is affecting people's lives, I know from family, friends and talking to colleagues at work, it's affecting their lives, never mind our most deprived communities. I think there are more opportunities working with business where we can look at employment. Is this going to change overnight? No it's not, Is it going to get worse? Well, let's be honest, there may be a risk of that, particularly with inflation.


But I don't think we've got any other options because pretty much most parts of our service are on their knees. We've got to give this a go. I'm not sat here with rose tinted glasses like this is going to be a walk in the park. It's going to be the hardest job I've ever had in the last 25 years. I do think if we really pull together, more collaboration, not competition, we need to pull together and we need to do that with a real spirit of togetherness. 

It's going to be really tough, and we're probably make some mistakes along the way. But I think we have got a good shot at doing this and doing it differently. We need to share our data, we need to share our data if we can share our data and use our data intelligently, we can make wiser decisions

Q - A potential solution to is around that collaboration and that provider collaborative for primary care, this is something we know has always been incredibly difficult and following lengthy conversations with Neil on this as well. We have already started conversations across the whole of the region in terms of the regional LMC.
The regional federations, reaching out to the regional PCN CD representatives as well to look at joining together and providing that solution for that primary care element to make it somewhat easier for the ICS, to engage in one united voice. We have started that work and please support us in that because I think it is a huge step forward and we have done an awful lot of good work on that.

From a Tees Valley perspective, Sam I know you're here from an ICS perspective, but I would be interested to hear your views in terms of what your thoughts are on what's needed to support primary care across the whole of the ICS. But then also looking at those inequalities that we've talked about and what the plans are for the ICB to tackle. Some of those inequalities and particularly looking we have the inequalities in the region, it's not just the North East versus the rest of England or the UK, but the inequalities in the region and how those difficult conversations are going to play out. When we look at Tees Valley and the financial inequalities ready to be full commissioning through the ICS come April 2023.
It's been agreed that places are at local authority level and that obviously brings its own complexities for Tees Valley and I would just be interested in terms of how you envisage that engagement, that influence and strategy working down to Tees Valley Place where we actually have five local authorities. So, in its truest sense we have five places. So how you see that sitting within the ICS and the ICB? To make sure that those really good strong relationships that we have in Tees Valley are strengthened and not weakened and we don't end up actually losing some of that voice and losing some of that cohesive working that we've all been working so hard to develop and my final question of you really is quite a simple one and it's what would be your request from Cleveland LMC to help you  In your work to help you in terms of informing supporting the strategy, you're going to be developing for December, informing your experience and what is available within primary care within Tees Valley and what we can work best on in a short and the long term, because obviously there's some immediate things we need to look at, but also just planning longer term as we plan our strategy. It would be good to understand what your strategy is and how you see the two fitting together.

A - My request would be get involved, like we're having this conversation now. I think the sub ICP which will be a Tees Valley Integrated Care partnership be important that you get involved in that. I think the Tees Valley from what I can see has got strong history of working together and particularly across the local authorities. Dave and I have pretty much been round together all the local authorities, I've been into both the hospital services as well. I think my reflection on the hospital services is I think there is difference in terms of North Tees and South Tees. My sense in terms of kind of South Tees is they're probably could do with opportunities for more conversations around pathways and finishing to clinician conversations. It's it felt it feels like that might have either got side-tracked or lost a little bit during COVID. Please come back on me if I've got that wrong, but I spent a whole day going through the hospital there and asked every clinician I spoke to, when did he last speak to a GP, when did he last have that conversation, and nobody could say that they'd have that. It didn't feel like there were spaces where you're coming together as clinicians, and I think I would just really encourage you to find ways to do that locally. And again, Deepak, you might have some reflections there. I know you're doing a lot of clinical collaboration across North and South Tees too. I think opportunities to, and I put in the chat function because the issue around competition and collaborations come up a bit today. This is a model I've used, and I like, which is called the coloration continuum. But the basic thing you can see, you get high degrees of collaboration when you got high levels of trust. I think if we could create the time and the space for people to come together and talk about this, that would be good. But please get involved in the integrated care partnerships. We absolutely won't lose the Tees Valley voice. We will have people from Tees Valley on the Integrated Care Board as well. And as I said, we've got good strong relationships working with.

In our conversations, particularly the local authorities, also with NHS colleagues, there are lots of things that we need to do that would be bespoke to Hartlepool to Stockton, to Redcar, Cleveland, et cetera. But equally there are lots of things, lots of commonalities and the directors of public health, the directors of adult services, the children services, are up for elevating things up and working across the five. They've done that increasingly through COVID you've done increasingly through COVID. So I think there's a bit about just getting the balance right of the things that we do once across the five and things that are done individual or even in groups of local authorities that you know, I'm sure with your help and your support we can do that but very much linking into that sub ICP for Tees Valley which is the place to get the wide stakeholder engagement. We can then have that conversation from a local perspective of what we need the strategy to develop and produce for Tees Valley that feeds into the overall ICP strategy. I think it it's all to play for probably I suppose you request what we can ask of yourselves is to help us with that and work with us so that we get the levels right, the very local stuff, the very local stuff in neighbourhood, but particularly that Tees Valley thing because there is a bit about having a collective voice across Tees Valley. 

The financial allocations when you look across the eight CCGs across the patch, it is the organisations, there are differences in the way things have been approached. I think Tees Valley and certainly under Dave’s leadership, working with yourselves and colleagues has been, I think, flexible in terms of making the pound stretch as far as it can do given the level of need. When you look at some of the, the way in which resources there are structured across the CCG's, some might look a bit more top heavy than others. In terms of financial allocations and the levelling up agenda, the government's agenda, I do think we will have a much stronger voice as an ICB to try and tackle some of those allocations. It won't be easy, but we are certainly committed to giving that a go. What we have done, for example in the structures around the ICB, the place-based structures, we've absolutely made sure that those are fair right across each of the places, that's probably been slightly more challenging for some of our colleagues in the North in terms of the way in which we're taking some of those resources and utilizing them slightly differently. But we're committed to making sure that we do that and terms of how we structure the sort of the workforce for the ICB in a fair way
Q - The seats on the Board are unfilled by primary care and I know it's not a representation, but the voice of primary care needs to be in it, especially when you have two of the boards are chief executive Mental health trust and the foundation trust collaborative.

Yes, they're not represented on the board, and I would like to have those two chairs filled in by the collaborative primary care and I would propose as we have a very large area, I would suggest someone from the South and some from the north at least as an interim until we get someone long term. That's my proposal because. You must have confidence that our voices are going to be muted.
A - Certainly part of my job is to make sure that they're not muted. For clarity, the two foundation trust seats, one of them is a chief executive, the other will be a medical director from one of the mental health trusts because we want to have a clinical representation for mental health and learning disabilities. The nominations are open now, and they were due to close today. We're now extending that until Monday, although we thought we'd got it out far and wide, there are a couple of people saying they haven't seen it. So that's going to be redistributed. we'll probably have more than two nominations. It will go to a panel and there'll be a selection, but we would absolutely be looking for Geographical coverage as part of that as well. I know that the PCN session today there was talk about having a sort of a collaborative primary care. I think it's a great idea and I know that we would be keen to support that, and I know, Deepak, I'm sure will provide a collaborative of the NHS Trust and would want to work closely with that collaborative too.
I would hope that this isn't about we need to have fairness in terms of voices and strength of voice and influence and the voice of general practice and primary care needs to be strong because you're doing the bulk, you’re seeing 90% of the patients. We can't have that imbalance there and I'll be glad to come back and keep the conversation going. Janice, one of the things you know to your question, tell us if it feels like there's that imbalance, again, through your collaboration, your strength of voice not just on the Tees Valley, but primary care general practice across North East, you have the strongest voice in primary care and general practice in England if you come together in that way.

Thank you very much for the time today, really appreciated the discussion. All the comments, the feedback, the challenge, it's important that we are open and honest with each other and that we feel safe to do that. So, you know really, welcome and embrace that because we can't have these types of conversations and we're not going to be doing the best for our patients. So thank you very much for your time and everything that you're doing as well. I know it's tough out there and you're absolutely living, you know, massive things day in, day out for our patients, our neighbourhoods, and communities and really, grateful for all you do. Thank you.

Thank you for inviting us, the conversation I have really enjoyed, it’s been a good discussion and really looking forward to working with everybody as we move into the new world from the 1st of July.
The Chair thanked Sam and Dave on behalf of Cleveland LMC and the wider board, for their time tonight it was helpful discussion. Thank you Deepak Dwarakanath for your views, it is good to have the wider perspective.
07/06/2
APOLOGIES

Apologies had been RECEIVED from Mrs C Milburn. 

NOTED.
07/06/3
NOTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 26 APRIL 2022
· Correct record and duly signed
AGREED.
07/06/4
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE NOTES OF PREVIOUS MEETINGS

07/06/4.1
Review of action points from previous meeting



· Action log circulated with initial agenda
· We have four actions that are ongoing.

· The survey monkey result was to stay on Teams and hence we're here today, but we will keep an eye on that and if people have different views going forward, we can have another look and change, the other items are closed and completed.
07/06/5
UPDATE ON PROGRAMMES 




07/06/5.1
PM support (standing item)







· We have held another practice manager event at Acklam Hall. This was well attended with over 50 managers attending. At this event we were looking at a Practice manager handbook, a generic document that is for everybody to use and with basic hints and tips and explanations as to different services. Attendees were able to have a look at the handbook which will be ready for circulation soon. 

· We have continued to support practices that have asked for our help and drafted an SMS message which went out for the Jubilee weekend, so that it was the same message that's going out consistently across all the practices.

· The practice manager programme is working incredibly well and is being very well received and as we're nearing the end of the surge element of the practice manager programme, which is the LAEDB (urgent care) funded element. We're going to be in a state of transition, and we will be looking at that longer term recruitment which we talked about at the LMC board a little while ago. We're working very closely with the training hub.

· Thank you to Tara, Jon and Cath, who sadly couldn't make it today for all of their work and support, it has been a great strength to the LMC team in the office, in terms of helping with queries and efficiencies within the office. But it's also and most importantly, been a great help and a great support to practice managers across the area, particularly new practice managers coming in, it's been a valuable piece of work. 

5.2
Quality and CQC (standing item) 


· I am continuing to visit practices, supporting them with quality and CQC. I have a meeting coming up for a practice to support them with the prep for an upcoming inspection.

· An email was sent earlier today to the practice managers to let them know that the clinical searches that CQC do when they do inspections and monitoring are now available through Ardens. You will be able to look at those searches that they do and start using them yourselves as well, I know a lot of practices have been asking for that for a long time, so that's good news. 

· At the end of June, I am going to reduce my hours down a lot over the summer months, July and August. It will be quiet in practices, well quieter, because you have staff holidays and things. However, I will still be available if a practice gets a call to say that they are going to have an inspection by CQC, and you want me to come and support with preparation for that. Jackie will have my contact details. So, you will need to email Jackie and she'll get in touch with me, and I will then get in touch and arrange a time to come and see us in the practice. I will send an email out to confirm this so practice managers know how they'll be able to contact me. I will check my emails but not as regularly, so please contact me through Jackie if they need an actual visit. 

· I'm happy to take any questions as always if anyone got any queries or questions.

The chief executive informed board members that Michelle has been incredibly modest in the amount of work that she has done and the impact that it has had for practices. I think we all owe Michelle a big thank you for the work that she's done for practices across the patch, and it has been incredibly well received and we are delighted that Michelle is staying on with us. As you know until now, Michelle has been funded by the CCG, they set up that initial funding and then agreed to extend that for us until end the end of June. The support is going through that transition stage and the LMC will be picking up the funding to make sure that Michelle can continue to work with us because, the work she's done is invaluable and she really has made a difference to a lot of practices who have been struggling and from a quality perspective and I know it has been hugely appreciated.

07/06/7
UK LMC CONFERENCE FEEDBACK




 

·   Dr G Chawla, Dr R McMahon, Dr I Lone, Dr M Aggarwal and Ms J Foster attended conference, which was back to face to face and streamed live.
·   There were lots of interesting topics and pleased that the motion that Cleveland LMC presented made its way to the press and was widely liked 
·    Conference discussed the solution to workloads, safe workload limits and wellbeing, how to support primary care with emotional wellbeing, and there was also a big discussion regarding regulatory matters and how it's having an impact on people's emotional wellbeing. 

·   There was an update from the GPC chair, topics discussed were MRCGP exams, health inequality and digital changes. The key one, which generated quite a bit of debate, was the contractor model versus Sessional GP, and the new NHS England ICB working there was also discussion regarding inflation and post of living crisis.
·   Dr Lone thanked board members for allowing him to represent Cleveland. I haven't been to conferences for several years; my impression was that the debates used to be much more interesting and much more vocal than this time. What we said regarding our finances, working, whether we change our contract, what time you finish, nothing is going to change. We're getting things off the chest, and you can have a lot of debate, but at the end, nothing is going to change.

·   I was shocked to see the amount of insult given to the GPC members, which was livestreamed. I think that was totally unacceptable. These are GP's who working for us and who try their level best and they shouldn't have been blamed. I think to have a go at your negotiators at an annual conference which has been watched by the press wasn't a good thing. The debates were good and it's nice to have it face to face after a long time, the agenda was well set. 

·   Conference was slightly different from how they been in the past and that's because of the separation of the England and UK conference. All the ICS, PCN and contract matters will be in November’s conference, which is now going be a two-day conference to include a special conference to look at where we go post 2024, which is when this five-year deal finishes. We will have that on our September agenda to get some motions together. 
·   The secretary highlighted how proud I was of all our Cleveland representatives, you all did brilliantly. It was lovely to see you all there engaging and I particularly wanted to highlight Monica because it was her first time at conference, and she got up and spoke and she spoke well, and I loved her line about how we're not Amazon Prime. I thought that was one of the banging statements of conference, and I really enjoyed that. So well done to Monica and well done to Girish and Ifti as well.

07/06/8
ANY OTHER BUSINESS
07/06//8.1
MEDICAL EXAMINER ROLE WITH COMMUNITY DEATHS
Dr J Walker informed board members she had met with Jean McLeod from North Tees and Diane Monkhouse from South Tees, who are the current medical examiner chiefs for both Trusts across Teesside. They are very keen for us to work together as to how we do progress to the statutory medical examiner interrogation of all Community deaths by April 2023, the deadlines been pushed back, which gives us more time to work through how we make it work. In a way that is conducive to share any learning support, the brief families and make sure that it isn't more work and effort than benefit that anybody that I've mentioned already gets from it.

 It must be achievable and if we work together, we should manage to get to an appropriate endpoint, Jean is keen to work together for a Teesside approach and we'll be linking in with colleagues from CDT, Sophie Noblet as well to make sure that we do have a combined approach so that it makes it a simple and clear and easy for everybody. They are wanting to make sure that they do it with us rather than to us, which is a right positive situation. They would love to come and chat to you, talk you through what they've been piloting already, because they're running some pilot sites. They are not wanting to run before they walk court. They're recognise, the severe pressures that everybody is under, but it would be a good opportunity if you would be willing to invite them to come to a meeting. 

The next meeting that you have would not be until till September. I have spoken to Janice about whether we could have some meetings prior to that to make sure that we try and get something lined up. So that when we come in September, we've got something more tangible for you to get your heads around that would be kind of what I was hoping we could propose. I'll pause there that I can see a few nodding heads which is just we might be on the right track but see what people think.

Deepak informed board members when the Medical Examiner first came out, we appointed Jean, we were unsure of how it would work whether it would create a lot of extra work and extra hassle for want of a better phrase and I think we were totally wrong. It's been really, really helpful from my perspective, it answers a lot of questions the relatives get, you are able to feedback on things that they appreciated and patience, and issues that they wanted to clarity on, and there's that time to have that discussion quite soon rather than occasionally some patients, some relatives having questions about a death, not knowing how to approach to get back into the system, possibly go through the complaints. From a communication point of view, it's been useful. I suspect. I think we have seen a decrease in complaints from bereaved relatives. I think that's been good and more importantly, it's helped answer questions and clarify things and the other useful thing is learning, we could have done this better, learned from you know clinical incidents and other such things. We have appointed four GP colleagues to add to the four or five consultants we've got at North Tees doing this and I think people are going through the various inductions and will be starting to work within the Trust and obviously roll out in due course into primary care. I can imagine that you're all little a little bit nervous with it, but you know, overall, it's been a very positive and very useful experience change.


The chief executive thanked Janet and Deepak, there is quite a bit that we can learn from the Trusts and the roll out that you've had so far and not falling down the same traps that you've fallen down actually learning from those and picking up the benefits that you've had. I think just wrapping it all up, Janet, I agree, we need to have some meetings outside of the board. I think there's a few elements on governance that we've been looking at and asking about and it is around those access to records. But if we can find a way that makes this work, that reduces some of those and queries from some relatives would be incredibly helpful if we can benefit in the same way that the trust has with that and take some of that learning cause it's certainly one of the questions that I get quite a lot in the LMC office in terms of how do we manage these queries? Complaints, what can be shared, what can't be shared, The September meeting, we've got quite a few things on there at the moment. I think what we need to do is have a look, prioritize the things that we need to discuss, including this and understanding the timelines and then get it as far as we can outside of the meeting and then bring something back and certainly to do that with the trust colleagues and have it all joined up and be helpful and it makes sense to do this in a joint way and I will talk to the practices in Darlington as well and see if there is a way that we do this joined up across Tees Valley, that makes more sense and I've already had conversations with some of the GP medical examiners that have been recruited by North Tees, just purely down to relationships that we had already. 

The Chair updated the board as the BMA GPC Rep that BMA has sent out emails, but not sure if everybody has had a chance to look. One is the important pension calculator, because of inflation, there's a risk that many clinicians, both in primary and secondary care might end up having a big tax bill not because of anything that they have done but just the way the inflation has been applied to the pension. The second one is BMA is also offering calculators to GP practices so that they can look how inflation is going to affect their finances over the next 12 months, 24 months and 36 months, which might help primary care and PCNs, and in terms of financial planning and recruitment, etc.
- - - - - - - - - - - - - -- - - - - - - - 
The Meeting closed at 8.20pm  - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 
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